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To:  Dave LaPlante, Vice-President of Markets Development, ISO-New England

       Henry Yoshimura, Manager, Demand Response 

       Robert Burke, Principal Analyst, Demand Response

From: Richard Cowart, Policy Director, NEDRI

Date: January 21, 2003

Re: NEDRI Recommendations on Regional Demand Response Programs and Policies

Attached please find the NEDRI report, “Regional Demand Response Programs,” which reports the conclusions and recommendations of  NEDRI’s  extended deliberations on the design and delivery of  ISO-New England’s demand response programs. 

As the report concludes, growing experience with regional power markets in New England and across the nation has led to an almost universal understanding that an active demand response is crucial to both market efficiency and power system reliability.

This report summarize specific program design changes NEDRI recommends to strengthen New England’s Regional Demand Response programs and attract sufficient providers and customers to them; to ensure that they can be funded adequately; and to ensure that they do not impose undue environmental harms when implemented. It also addresses selected complementary policies at both the state and regional levels that will support active and effective regional programs. 

This report is the result of extensive research and deliberations over a ten-month period by NEDRI’s diverse membership, supported by an expert technical team. Valuable feedback was also received from over 100 market participants from across the nation at a Demand Response Focus Group hosted by ISO-New England and jointly convened by FERC and NEDRI in September 2002. Finally, in a plenary session on January 15, 2003, NEDRI Members reviewed all of the program recommendations in light of the FERC’s Order of December 20, 2002 on New England Standard Market Design issues, adopted additional recommendations, and approved the entire package of recommendations for submission to ISO New England, NEPOOL, and state and federal decision-makers.

On behalf of NEDRI’s Members, facilitators, and technical team members, I am pleased to forward this chapter of our ongoing work. We greatly appreciate the positive and constructive role that ISO-New England has played in this process, and we look forward to working with you on the other important issues that NEDRI is examining.
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